Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

August 26, 2022
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee was called to order by Mr. Helsel at 8:00 a.m. on Friday, August 26, 2022.  There were no members of the Committee present.
          
               

                  
                                    

        
 

Other members of the Board present were:



James Helsel 
   
Carolyn Van Newkirk


Stephen Libhart
Nelva Wright


Also attending were: Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Michael Moskal (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Marketing, PR & Advertising), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), Lou Pirozzi (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety) and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the July 22, 2022, Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Marketing & Enplanement Report: 
Mr. Miller reported that CXY Operations continue to lag 2021 as they were down by 27% in July and are down 22% YTD.  At MDT, YTD 2022 operations are down 1% vs last year.  July operations are down 15% due to fewer flights and cancellations.    Higher prices, supply chain issues and fewer flights have led to an 8% decline in air cargo vs 2021.  International cargo is down 6.4% in June and down 4.5% YTD.  July 2022 traffic was down 2% vs July 2021 but above budget by 3.6%.  YTD traffic was up 37% vs 2021 and 3% over budget. Through July, enplanements are up 3% vs budget.  CY 2022 enplanements are forecast for 615,000, about 2.5% over budget.  
Marketing Update:  
Air Service Update:  Allegiant’s seasonal flights to Myrtle Beach and Ft. Lauderdale have ended.  Allegiant will celebrate 10 years of MDT service on 10/31/2022 (nearly 1.4 million served).  Frontier’s seasonal Denver service ends 11/3.  Orlando service resumes 11/18.  A $75,000 marketing campaign related to this will begin on 9/19.  
Full Scale Emergency Drill:  This drill is scheduled for September 10, 2022.
AAA Shredding Event:  The AAA shredding and travel services event at HIA will be on 9/24.

TSA Precheck:  the TSA Precheck enrollment date is the week of 10/3.

Project Update:

Mr. Pirozzi reported on the following:  
Status of Major Projects: 
Cargo Apron Expansion, Phase 4:   The dike was excavated and temporary cofferdam installed.  The box culver site preparation continues for placement on 8/29/2022.
Obstruction Removal, Phase 3, CXY:  Administrative clos out and punch list items remain.
Construct SRE Storage Building, FCRA:  Doors and heaters will be installed the week of August 22, 2022.  Electrical supply chain issues still impact completion.

Construct South Apron, Phase 4/5, GRA:  Phase 4 contractor is completing site cleanup and permanent E&S controls.  Phase 5 Rebid via PennBID on July 26, 2022 due to contractor bid expiration.  Bids were opened on August 10, 2022.  Phase 5 grant application was resubmitted on August 16, 2022, Base Bid only.
Escalator Replacement, HIA:  90% review for drawings, specifications and bid forms ongoing.

Upgrade Water Plant, Phase 1, HIA:  Bid were opened on August 18, 2022.  Currently evaluating prime bids that were received.  Currently soliciting professional service contract for system integrator.  

Reconfigure Third Street, HIA:  100% bid package provided to EDA for review.  Anticipate letting for bid on September 9, 2022.

BHS Control System Upgrade (Design), HIA:  Currently completing 100% design review.  Anticipate letting for bid on August 28, 2022.

Rehab Taxiways Phase 1 (Design), CXY:  Rebid via PennBID on July 26, 2022 due to contractor bid expiration.  Bids were opened on August 10, 2022.  The grant application was resubmitted on August 16, 2022.
Solar Initiative:  The LOI was received.

Maintenance Vehicle Truck Acquisition for GA Airports:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is for the SARAA Board of Directors to approve the acquisition of one Maintenance vehicle to be used by the General Aviation Airports Maintenance personnel at Capital City Executive Airport and remaining SARAA Airports at a cost not-to-exceed $73,000.  This vehicle will be a Crew-Cab truck with service body.  The current vehicle has over 144,000 miles.  As a crew-cab with service body, the new truck will carry the quantity of personnel and tooling required to perform the duties year-round without driving multiple vehicles to each location.  The vehicle is available through State COSTARS.  Funding is from the Capital Improvement account.  This replacement project was included as part of the approved 2022 SARAA Budget.  
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

HIA Ground Lease Agreement with CBC Property Management:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to for the SARAA Board of Directors to approve a Ground Lease Agreement between SARAA and CBC Property Management.  CBC Property Management would like to lease 15,020 square feet of unimproved parking lot, located behind Sheetz and along Rosedale Avenue.  The leased area would be used for the parking of their landscaping and snow removal equipment.  The rental rate proposed is $.35/sf, on a month-to-month basis, with a 30-day written notice for termination by either party.  The monthly lot rent would be $438.00.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.
Letter of Intent for Transteck Hangar Ground Lease:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to obtain Board approval to execute a Letter of Intent (LOI) with a 30-year term, for a ground lease for the development of a +/-12,000 square foot hangar at HIA.  The location is across the street from the SARAA water plant and between the SARAA vehicle maintenance garage and building 517 at HIA.  JDOliver LLC., intends to sublease the hangar to Transteck, Inc. for the storage of corporate aircraft and associated maintenance/support equipment.  The final lease agreement will be submitted to SARAA’s Board for approval.  The rent will be $0.45 cents per square foot per year of leased area commencing upon the completion of construction.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Piedmont Lease:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to authorize the Executive Director to execute a holdover agreement with Piedmont Airlines valid from September 1, 2022 through October 31, 2022.  The current ground lease for Piedmont, which commenced on August 31,1982, expires on August 31, 2022.  The lease does not have a holdover clause.  However, since the Piedmont maintenance operation is an important support service for their air carrier operations, SARAA staff recommend keeping their occupancy uninterrupted.  SARAA, Piedmont and American Airlines staff have been working on a new agreement for the building throughout 2022 but have not completed negotiations due to delays on both sides.  Rent will remain constant for the two months of holdover.  It is expected that rent will increase with the new agreement.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
GA Airports:
GRA:  Mr. Stevens reported that an individual would like to build a single aircraft hangar adjacent to the Hilliard Hangar at Gettysburg Regional Airport.  There will be no impact to the Hilliard Hangar.  Mr. Stevens will keep everyone informed.
Adjournment:  Mr.  Helsel adjourned the meeting at 8:31 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, August 26, 2022, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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